[image: image1.png]



Statement by H.E. Sabine Böhlke-Möller, Permanent Representative during the Interactive Dialogue on the Universal Periodic Review of Thailand, 11 May 2016, 09h00 – 12h30

Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the delegation of Thailand to this Session of the UPR and commends them on the presentation of their national report. 
We commend Thailand on the adoption of its 3rd National Human Rights Action Plan for the period 2014 – 2018 as well as the Gender Equality Act in 2015. 
Namibia takes note of the Governments undertaking to develop the social protection system and to improve the welfare system particularly for vulnerable groups. We encourage the Government of Thailand to pursue these goals despite any challenges it might face as these measures will contribute to the promotion and protection of the human rights of the people of Thailand.  
Namibia notes with appreciation that no executions have taken place in Thailand since 2009, but expresses concern about the inclusion of the death penalty in the new Anti-Corruption Law and thereby expanding the use of the death penalty for economic crimes. 
Namibia would like to recommend:
1. That the Government of Thailand considers ratification of the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR with a view to abolish the death penalty.

2. That the Government of Thailand ensures birth registration for all children born on its territory, especially those who are not registered due to the economic status of their parents, ethnicity and immigration status. 
We wish Thailand all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President.  
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